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December marks the beginning of our summer 
camp season here at Camp Rhino. Please keep our 
Teen and Junior camps in your prayers, as we 
expect around 400 attendees, including campers, 
counselors, and staff.  

We are currently seeking sponsors for our 
campers, and any support would be greatly 
appreciated! Each camper costs us about $50–
$60, but we only ask the teens to pay $5 to make 
it affordable. We’re aiming for at least 200 
sponsors to help cover expenses for over 300 kids.

Once Junior 
Camp 
concludes, our 
family will 
travel to the 
U.S. to begin 
our five-month 
furlough and 
meet our new 
grandson and 
granddaughter! 
Our youngest 

son recently welcomed a son, and now our oldest 
son and his wife are fostering a little girl, hoping 
to adopt her. We feel incredibly blessed to have 
these two new additions to our family!

If you’d like us to visit and share about our 
ministry during this time, please let me know. 
We’re working to raise additional support 
to help cover a funding shortfall due to  
Camp and Youth Home expenses. We also 
hope to report back to as many of our 
supporting churches as possible. 

Thank you all so much for your 
prayers and support. 

Prayer Requests & Praise
• I currently have four Bible studies 
underway with five men from our church. 
Please join me in praying for their growth 
in Christ and that they may become strong 
spiritual leaders. Also, keep them and our 
South Africa pastor, Mvume Johnson, in 
your prayers as we prepare to leave in 
December. 

• Last month, our youth home girl Sisipho, 
who was set to be married this past 
Saturday, was tragically taken from us. 
Please continue to keep our camp family 
and her fiancé, Amine, in your prayers as we 
feel her absence every day.

• Please pray for the country Mozambique, 
where our missionaries Jacob and Christen 
Clower are serving. The country is facing 
widespread strikes and government protests 
amid concerns that recent elections were 
corrupt. 

• Thank you so much for praying for our 
daughter-in-law Ashley.  She’s still 
experiencing health challenges, including 
blackouts and memory loss. She and my son 
Chase are seeking answers and hope to 
return to South Africa soon.

Quick Updates & Needs    

• The 70 teenagers from Rocklands High 
School are still here at camp, and we hold a 
preaching service for them every night. 
With one week left before they depart, we 
are praying to see many come to Christ

• We still need $6,000 to complete the 
dining pavilion and snack shop at Camp 
Rhino, and we’re hoping to finish these 
projects before Teen Camp begins on 
December 3rd.

•We attended the Africa Regional 
Conference in Greece in October, 
where we enjoyed a wonderful time of 
fellowship and training with our 
VBM missionary team. Please pray 

with us for more laborers to 
serve in Africa.
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